Edison State College
Paralegal Studies Advisory Committee Meeting

Lee County Justice Center, Hearing Room 4K

Tuesday, February 22, 2011
In Attendance:  Judge John Carlin, Chairman; Dr. Mary Conwell, Judge Archie Hayward, Colette Ott, Sabrina Guerin, Mary Lou Breaz, Sara Gummerman, Dr. Richard Worch, David Migut, David McCormick, Kim Gresham, Jill DeValk

Welcome:  Judge Carlin called the meeting to order.

Review of minutes:  Judge Carlin initiated a review of minutes from the previous meeting on December 1, 2010.

No objections

Motion to approve

Motion carried
Official ABA Program Reapproval:   Dr. Conwell announced that at the midyear meeting this month, the American Bar Association House of Delegates granted reapproval to the Paralegal Studies Program.  The term of approval is for a period of seven years, from August 2009 until August 2016.  

GPCA Mentoring Event February 26, 2011:  The Gulf Coast Paralegal Association is sponsoring an open forum on Saturday at the Edison Lee campus in B Building, room 115 from 11:30 am to 1:30 pm.  Mary Lou commented that all paralegal students are encouraged to attend because the event is a great opportunity to learn about what is expected on the job in a law firm.  The experienced paralegals welcome any questions from the students regarding the profession.

Syllabi Revision Project:  Dr Worch stated that Edison Administration has mandated that all departments construct master syllabi for each course.  In each master syllabus, all lead instructors will create an outline of what material needs to be covered and what assessments are to be implemented.  Dr. Conwell added that the master syllabus will ensure that all of the adjuncts are teaching the same material.  Adjuncts may add to the syllabus but cannot omit anything.

Online Paralegal Classes:   Dr. Conwell will be submitting an application to the ABA for approval of two of the paralegal studies courses to be permitted to be taught online.  Legal Research & Writing II and Litigation are two possible candidates.  In order to maintain ABA approval, a program must have at least 10 credits offered only in a traditional classroom setting.  Four of the courses will remain traditionally instructed.  Dr. Browder is encouraging online courses.  Dr. Conwell stated that to put a course online we do not need to go through the Curriculum Committee first.
David McCormick inquired about technological help for online classes.  Technological assistance is through the E learning division.  Students are able to access the course online 24 hours per day, seven days per week.  

Kim Gresham remarked that due to the growing interest in Charlotte and Hendry campuses, compressed video may be revived.  Lee classes are usually large enough to support a class.  The program has more students now in the traditional ages of 17 to 25 years old.

Paralegal Club Update:  The club recently elected new officers.  They have adopted the After the Rain charity to focus on for their community outreach.  The new officers are active in securing local attorney guest speakers at the lunch meetings.
Regional AAfPE Conference in March 2011:  Dr. Conwell will be attending the AAfPE conference in Arlington, Virginia.  Topics of seminars include trends in paralegal employment in the Southeastern part of the US, the latest technology used by legal employers, and the promotion of paralegal education.

Other:  The presidents of Edison State College and Florida Gulf Coast University have discussed the possibility of Edison adding a bachelor’s degree in Paralegal Studies.  Many students have inquired about a four year degree here.  Edison will explore the concept in greater depth.  Dr. Worch stated that one issue is whether FGCU is going to abandon their program.  Dr. Conwell noted that the larger urban law firms require a bachelor’s degree.  The bachelor’s degree would allow students to study a variety of legal subjects such as immigration law, administrative law, administrative regulatory agencies of local, state and federal governments, and bankruptcy.
Dr Conwell mentioned that the ABA mandates that students are encouraged to continue their education and the higher degree would assist students in the pursuit of continuing education.  We need to survey the legal community, students, and advisory committee members to accurately analyze the need.
Also, the paralegal course prerequisite requirement that a student must receive a grade of “C” or better is going before the Curriculum Committee during the next scheduled meeting.

Conclusion:  Judge Carlin thanked all for attending and the meeting closed.
